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CENTRAL EXCISE

CBEC notifies new Form ER 1 and ER-3

The Central Board of Excise and Customs has notified new Form ER-1 and Form ER-3.
Form ER-1 is the monthly return for production and removal of goods and other
relevant particulars and CENVAT credit.  Form ER-3 is the quarterly return for
production and removal of goods and other relevant particulars and CENVAT credit, by
an assessee eligible to avail of the exemption under a notification based on the value of
clearances in a financial year.

The new forms would be effective from 1st October, 2011.

[Notification No. 16/2011- CE (NT) 18.07.2011]

Application for registering a new factory after opting as large taxpayer to be made to
Assistant Commissioner /Deputy Commissioner in place of Chief Commissioner

Notification No. 20/2006 - CE (N.T.) dated 30.09.2006 specifies the conditions to be
satisfied and procedures to be followed by a person to be eligible to opt as large
taxpayer.  One of the conditions laid down by the said notification provided that where
a new factory or service provider, input credit distributor or first or second stage dealer
becomes liable to be registered, after opting as large taxpayer, the application for such
new registration ought to be made before the Chief Commissioner of Central Excise,
Large Taxpayer Unit.

The said condition has been amended so as to enable the submission of applications of
such new registrations before the Assistant Commissioner /Deputy Commissioner of
Central Excise, Large Taxpayer Unit, in case of registration under the Central Excise Act,
1944 and the Superintendent, Large Taxpayer Unit, in case of registration under the
service tax, as the case may be.

[Notification No. 17/2011- CE (NT) 18.07.2011]

Source: www.cbec.gov.in
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Feedback

The Indirect Taxes Update is an endeavour of the Indirect Taxes Committee to apprise the readers about
the amendments made in various central indirect tax laws vide significant notifications, circulars etc. We
welcome your feedback on the Update and its contents.

Please email idtc@icai.org for feedback.
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